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October Chapter Meeting 

The October chapter meeting will begin at 7pm at the 

EAA hangar on Wednesday, Oct. 20. Exit Hwy 1 at 

Airport Blvd., go toward hills, turn left after 3rd stop-

light (Hangar Way) onto Aviation Way, proceed past 

WVI terminal and Zuniga's restaurant. EAA hangar 

and parking lot is on the left.  

Salvador Valdes won the MB99s chapter scholarship in 
2009. She moved to Los Angeles last year and just got her 
private certificate. Now a member of the San Fernando Val-
ley chapter, she writes, “I wanted to thank you guys for 
helping me get off the ground. Here's a picture of me just a 
few minutes after my checkride.” 

 
Mark Your  
Calendar! 

 
Saturday,  

November 6 
 

Monterey Bay 
Chapter’s  

 
45th  

Anniversary  
Celebration 

 
 

Honoring our 
scholarship  

winners 
 

See page 3 
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Chair: Alice Talnack  
Vice-Chair: Donna Crane-Bailey  
Secretary: Mona Kendrick 
Treasurer: Sarah Chauvet 
Past Chair: Michaele Serasio 
Logbook Editor:  Dena Taylor 
Phone: 831-462-5548 
E-Mail: detaylor@cabrillo.edu 
Deadline:  25th of each month for the 
next month’s publication. 
 

 Committee Chairs 
Aerospace Education: 
Carolgene Dierolf 
Alice Talnack 
Air Marking: 
Michaele Serasio  
Scholarship: 
Gabrielle Adelman 
Membership: 
Donna Crane-Bailey 688-9760 
Historian: OPEN 
Librarian: 
Laura Barnett 
Scrapbook: 
Theresa Levandoski-Byers 
Aviation Activities: 
Kryss Crocker 
   <flying4fun2@att.net> 
Legislative: Alice Talnack 
WebMistress: Pam O’Brien  
Public relations coordinator: 
Carolyn Dugger 
Hospitality chair: 
Jody Roberts 
 

Monterey Bay  

Chapter Officers Prop Wash 
By Alice Talnack 

It always seems that this time of the year, the fall season, has so 

much going on in the local area and for the Monterey Bay 99s.  This year is 

proving to be a busy fall again. 

 

Our next event is the annual Watsonville Airport Open House and 

10 cents-a-pound rides for the community.  The date is Sunday, October 

17th, starting at 8:00 am for set-up.  Contact Sarah Chauvet if you can help 

with the event. 

 

Quickly after the October event we are celebrating our 45th anniver-

sary as a chapter. The MB99s officers met on Thursday, September 30th, to 

continue working on the evening’s program.  If you have ideas or can help 

when it gets down to the event day, please let me know, 332-3249 or email 

atalnack@comcast.net with your ideas. 

 

The Watsonville Air Show & Fly-In Board of Directors met for their 

debrief meeting on September 21st.  Sadly, several of the long-term board 

members turned in their resignations. Many of them had served 5, 7, 10-

year terms on the board and life, work, children, grandchildren, etc. will be 

taking over their priorities. So, if you or someone you can recommend is 

interested in serving on this hard-working committee, please contact me for 

an application or to answer any questions about the current openings. 

 

As many of you know John Davi, EAA Chapter 119 member is 

moving from the Santa Cruz area. If you see John over the next few weeks, 

please personally thank him for his generosity of time and resources to the 

MB99s over the years.  

 

Enjoy this flying weather, finally. 

Alice  

Charter meeting of the Monterey Bay 99s, 

1965 
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MB 99s 45
th

 Anniversary Event Information 
 

 

Date:  

Saturday, November 6, 2010  

 

Location:   

Seacliff Inn / Best Western – Restaurant Severino’s 

7500 Old Dominion Court 

Aptos 

 

Schedule: 

6:00 pm – No host bar 

7:00 pm – Buffet dinner – Menu Chicken Seacliff, Carribbean Style Mahi 

Mahi, Fettuccine Alfredo, accompanied by salad, vegetables, dessert. 

7:45 – 9:30 Program – Honoring our Scholarship Program 

 

Donations:  

$35.00 per person 

 

RSVP to: 

Alice Talnack by Wednesday, November 3rd. 

Phone: 831-332-3549 

Email: atalnack@comcast.net 

 

Directions: 

From HWY 1 take the State Park Drive exit towards the mountain side, not 

the ocean side. Once on State Park Dr. watch for Old Dominion Court, 

(across from Rancho Del Mar Shopping center) turn left, restaurant is on your 

right.  Their website has a map. Look under the Location button at the top of 

the page. 

 

Lodging: 

Reservations 1-800-367-2003 

Rate $89.99 per night – You must mention that you are with the event – 

Monterey Bay 99s to get this rate. 

 

Website: 

www.seacliffinn.com 
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The AE Scholarship provides additional 

training and education in aviation and aero-

space to licensed pilot 99s members who 

need financial assistance to progress toward 

a specific aviation related goal.  

One year membership requirement includes 

time as a FWP or Associate member. The 

requirement must be met on the application 

submission dead-line.  

 

Download an application and instructions 

for this year’s Amelia Earhart scholarships 

from the 99s website: http://www.ninety-

nines.org/index.cfm/scholarships.htm. 
 

Applications due to Chapter Chairman by 

Dec. 1, 2010.  

Amelia Earhart Scholarship Deadline 

December 1, 2010 

Compass Rose Tiles 

Many of you are familiar with 

the compass rose (the official 

insignia of the 99s) which was 

painted in the center patio of HQ. 

The paint has deteriorated over the 

years, and it is being replaced with 

ceramic tiles as part of the building 

maintenance program. There will 

be an associated tile layout on a 

framed compass rose within HQ 

that will indicate who purchased 

which tile. This is an opportunity 

to support the 99s and have your 

name on the tile which will be on 

the layout in 99 HQ. Since there 

are limited tiles available, you are 

encouraged to order early. White 

tiles @ $99; Blue or Grey tiles 

@199; and gold tiles @ $299. You 

can send checks to HQ and 

indicate the color selection in the 

memo line of your check. 
 

Dear MB99s, 
      The WVI Open House is just a few days away and I am in charge of 
the Weigh Station for the Dime-a-pound.  This would be the weighing in 
of passengers and taking their money for a ticket to ride. The date is Oc-
tober 17, 2010. I am asking for 4 people to serve as volunteers.  The 
event goes from 9am to 3pm but I will need someone for opening 8am 
and closing 3pm. 
      Any time you can participate would be appreciated. We will not be 
having a Chapter meeting before the event so if you could e-mail me with 
your name and times you can help.  
       Thank you for your consideration and I will see you there!! 
                                         Michaele Serasio 
                                          Flyngnurse@aol.com    

October 30
th

 – The Annual Watsonville Regional 

Airport Promotion – PAC Dinner  
             

A member of the ―Third House,‖ Kathy Lynch, will be 

the 2010 featured speaker at the annual WRAP dinner. It’s Sat-

urday 10/30 at 6:00pm at the Green Valley Grill. Kathy is an 

experienced lobbyist in Sacramento involved with legislation 

affecting airports and aviation. She will be speaking about state 

government (and lobbyists’ role) and legislation from the 

―30,000 foot level‖ and then come down for some lower alti-

tude particulars. Specifically she’s been involved in legislation 

affecting aviation business, the notorious AB 48 and its fix, SB 

1140, and maybe the inside story on SB 1141.  The really inter-

esting parts of the story could come from your questions and 

answers.  

             

          The purpose of the WRAP Dinner is twofold: to have an 

intriguing, informative program and to raise some funds for the 

PAC.  WRAP supports local candidates that will support, pro-

tect and keep Watsonville Airport safe.   

          It’s kind of a dress up affair, with men wearing a sport 

coat and tie (if they want to), and women wearing the usual, 

anything they want.  The cost is $50.00 per each.  There are no 

tickets.  Just an attend list.   

If you are not yet on the attend list, you get on it by call-

ing Chairman Dan Chauvet at 831-724-8256, or CFO Hal 

Zamora 687-0719 or by email.  Or better yet, send a check 

made out to ―WRAP‖ to: 147 Mesa Verde Drive, Watsonville, 

CA 95076-0949.  We need to know projected attendance ahead 

of time.  Thanks for supporting KWVI.   
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"Takeoffs are voluntary. Landings are mandatory!" Takeoffs and landings represent almost 50% of our accidents and incidents.  

Tuesday, November 2, 2010 at 7:00 PM 

Location: Reid Hillview Airport Terminal Building, 2500 Cunningham Avenue, San Jose, CA 95148 

Select Number: WP1734336   Description: Fred Abrams, nationally known aviation lecturer, humorist and veteran flight and 

ground instructor will present concepts concerning takeoffs and landings that are sometimes under taught and often forgotten. These 

techniques, if practiced, can significantly improve your chances of having a safe and successful flight. 

Chapter dues are $15. Make check payable to 
 Monterey Bay 99s and send to 

 Sarah Chauvet , 147 Mesa Verde Dr , Watsonville, CA 95076  
Our local dues run from June 1, 2010 to May 31, 2011  

(If you  don’t see your name below, you haven’t paid this year.) 

Gabrielle Adelman 

Earline Arnold 

Laura Barnett 

Olive Bungard 

Sarah Chauvet 

Donna Crane-Bailey 

Kryss Crocker 

Anna (Jo) Dieser 

Pam Downing 

Carolyn Dugger 

Maryellen Eisemann 

Ann Goldsmith 

Kay Harmon 

Jeanne Hendrickson 

Ginger Hobbs 

Mona Kendrick 

Nic Kinsman 

Lori Ledford 

Theresa Levandoski-Byers 

Joanne Nissen 

Zoe Dell Nutter  

Diana Peterson 

Jody Roberts 

Mary Saylor 

Michaele Serasio 

Jill Smith 

Alice Talnack 

Dena Taylor 

Pat York 

FAA Safety Seminar  
 For more info, go to FAASafety.gov 

——————————————————————————————————————————————— 

Member Activities 

Sarah Chauvet   WVI Fly-In; Young Eagles 

Donna Crane-Bailey  WVI Fly-In 

Geneva Cranford  WVI Fly-In 

Kryss Crocker   WVI Fly-In, CPU 

Carolyn Dugger  WVI Fly-In 

Kay Harmon   SNS Airport Commission recognition & SOPA Treas. 

Jeanne Hendrickson  Stuffed mugs, had plane judged at WVI Fly-In 

Mona Kendrick  WVI Fly-In; flight sim approaches 

Lori Ledford   WVI Fly-In; GOO, PAO; passed IRA & FII written tests! 

Theresa Levandoski-Byers WVI Fly-In; local flying (took granddaughters up) 

Teri Mantz   WVI Fly-In; flew with friends 

Jody Roberts   WVI Fly-In; Aviation Club @ Carmel High School 

Michaele Serasio  WVI Fly-In; SNS-DAR-SNS 

Alice Talnack   WVI Airshow Board mtgs; WVI Fly-In 

Dena Taylor   WVI Fly-In 

http://faasafety.gov


6 

Mailing 
Address 
Goes 
Here 

Monterey Bay Chapter 99s 

c/o Dena Taylor 

728 Olson Rd. 

Soquel CA 95073 

 

 

Oct. 20, 2010—–-———–—MB99s Chapter Meeting 

                                                             7pm, EAA Bldg., WVI 

Dec. 15, 2010—–-—––—–—MB99s Holiday Party 

                                                              6pm, WVI 

       

Oct. 7-10, 2010—–-———–SW Section Meeting 

                                                             See p. 4 

Nov. 6, 2010—–-———–—–MB99s 45th Anniversary 

                                                             Seacliff Inn  

Oct. 17, 2010—–-———–—WVI Open House 

                                                             See p. 2 & 4 

 


